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Initiation of weekly column "On the Record: How Legislators 

voted" 

The Pennsylvania NewsMedia Foundation grant of $1,500 in 2022 provided 

support for initiation of "On the Record: How Legislators Voted," a weekly column 

on local legislators' votes in the Bucks County Herald. 

The Herald recruited David Barry, a longtime reporter on national news, to report 

on votes recorded in Harrisburg and Washington, giving the local community an 

opportunity to see accurate numbers and understand how decisions affecting 

them were being made. 

The column has been well-received by readers who appreciate the news, which is 

difficult or impossible to find on other media. The grant planted a seed that grew 

into a regular feature of the printed and on line Herald. When the funding was 

used up, others provided the funding and the column continues in 2023. 

Writer David Barry said, "As a former legislative reporter, I am proud to be part of 

the Herald's effort to record the votes of our legislators every week. In an age of 

declining record-keeping by small newspapers, and newspapers in general, I am 

honored to be part of the task of keeping the public record." 

Barry is a former Associated Press reporter and winner of the 2007 Keystone 

Media Award for investigative reporting. 




